The Hon. Dr Brian Pezzutti R.F.D., M.L.C. M.B., B.S.(Syd.), F.A.N.Z.C.A.

Liberal Member of the NSW Legislative Council
Opposition Spokesman on Health and Youth Affairs
in the Legislative Council





Ms Teresa Monzo President La Famiglia di Blacktown 30 Wellesley Crescent KINGS PARK NSW 2148

Dear Ms Monzo

It is with deepest regret that I inform you that I cannot join you for the happy celebration of the 84th Birthday Party for Mamma Lena. On the evening of 11 July 1998 I will be hosting a large party for my eldest son's 21st birthday at my home in Lismore.

Mamma Lena has always been one of my favourites. Her great dignity, her shining enthusiasm and her love for the community are but a few of her great qualities.

Her tireless efforts to ensure that new migrants joined in and that they were accepted have been richly rewarded. Through her efforts, and Dino's, we now have a thriving Italo Australian Community within this great country.

Buon natale Mamma Lena.

Dr Brian Pezzutti MLC 14 May 1998